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 Vermillion Township  
205th Road Vacation  

Public Hearing Meeting Minutes 
May 25, 2023 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Chairman Larry Ring 
Supervisor Audrey Felty 
Supervisor Jeramy Ladzun 
Clerk Cynthia Ladzun 

 
Chairman Ring opened the public hearing at 7:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
Clerk Cynthia Ladzun read the public notice and provided the affidavits of posting, mailing and 
personal service.  
 
Todd Howard, Assistant Dakota County Engineer provided a brief explanation of the re-alignment 
construction planned at CSAH 85 and CSAH 47. He explained that access onto 205th Street East from 
CSAH 47 will be removed during this construction as the county has deemed it to be a safety 
improvement. He also explained that permanent barricades and ditch work will be completed at this 
intersection to prevent vehicles from coming through. He noted that no utilities are shown on the 
current construction plan and if utilities are discovered after further locates are completed, the utility 
company would be required to comply with the county’s request. He stated that should the township 
opt to vacate the remaining section of 205th Street East, the county would remove the road bed, grade 
it flat, place top soil and then seed the area. 
 
No public comments were made during the public hearing.  
 
Ladzun made a motion to vacate 205th Street East lying between CASH 85 and CSAH 47. Felty 
seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Ladzun made a motion to adjourn the public hearing at 7:10 pm. Felty seconded the motion; all were 
in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 


